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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, June 22, 2021.  
Trustee Tom Mercer called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustees Tom Mercer, Don 
Pence and Neil Rhoades was present as was Fiscal Officer Bill Whidden.  
 
The meeting was held to meet the requirement for a Public Hearing on the 2022 Tax Budget of the Township.  
At the board meeting on June 8, 2022 Mr. Whidden provided a draft of the Tax Budget to each Trustee.   Mr. 
Mercer inquired about a number of revenue projections, particularly the significant projected reduction in 
interest income.   Mr. Whidden explained that the interest rate being paid by the Township bank and Star 
Ohio are at historic lows and are not expected to increase in the near term.    
 
Mr. Whidden explained that the proposed capital expenditures for next year remain the same as 2021 while 
the source of funding would change slightly based on projected fund balances in each individual fund account. 
Projections for revenues from gasoline tax and Auto Registration fees are expected to be flat to slightly lower 
for 2021. 
 
Guests:   none 
 
 
Public Comments: 

n/a 
 
 
  
Adjournment:  There was no further business and the meeting adjourned at 10:24 a.m. on a motion by Don 
Pence and a second by Neil Rhoades.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 13, 2021 at 
10:00 a.m. in the Township Building. 
 
 
                               

Thomas N. Mercer      Donald D. Pence 
 
 
               
         Neil E. Rhoades           William B. Whidden, Fiscal Officer 
 
 
All formal actions of the Board of Trustees of Concord Township concerning and relating to the adoption or resolutions and/or motions passed 
at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code. 


